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PUBLIC NOTICE CITY OF ATLANTA’S
2015-2019 CONSOLIDATED PLAN

[bookmark: _Hlk97241599]The Atlanta City Council will hold a Public Hearing on Monday, April 18, 2022, at 1:00 pm on Resolution 22-R-3253, an amendment to the 2018 Annual Action Plan for the purpose of reprogramming activities from the 2019 Housing Opportunities for Persons with AIDS (HOPWA) funding to the 2018 HOPWA funding and drawing down the balance of the 2018 HOPWA funding from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). Following the hearing, the City Council will issue a final vote.

Citizens and other interested parties are invited to provide comments at Atlanta City Hall.  Citizens may also submit comments to the Department of Grants and Community Development by emailing dblonon@atlantaga.gov.

Under the City of Atlanta's Consolidated Plan, which includes guidance for grant funding the City receives from HUD, the occurrence of any of the following actions regarding the CDBG, ESG, HOPWA, and HOME programs requires a substantial amendment to the City’s Consolidated Plan:
1. A new activity is added to the affected program;
2. A previously approved activity is deleted from the program; or
3. A previously approved activity is substantially changed.

Furthermore, the City of Atlanta has adopted these additional guidelines to determine when a previously approved activity is considered substantially changed:
1. When the project’s primary purpose, goal, or objective is redefined;
2. When the project’s intended beneficiary population is redefined;
3. When the project’s scope of work is redefined;
4. When a major project component, in excess of 25% of total budget, is added or deleted;
5. When the project location is changed; and
6. For service projects, when the service area is significantly enlarged or reduced.

PROPOSAL: The Department of Grants and Community Development (DGCD) will reprogram HOPWA entitlement funded activities from 2019 funds to 2018 funds to close out the 2018 HOPWA program funding and completely draw down the remaining 2018 funds from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development. 

NPU(S): Citywide

This notification addresses an amendment to the 2018 Annual Action Plan reprogramming HOPWA Entitlement funded activities from 2019 funds to 2018 funds in order to close out the 2018 HOPWA  program funding and completely draw down the remaining 2018 funds from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development. 

In order to draw down the City’s remaining FY18 HOPWA funds, DGCD will reprogram expended 2019 activities to 2018 funds in an amount not to exceed $9,510,139.74.  

For additional information, please contact City of Atlanta’s Department of Grants and Community
Development at (404) 330-6390.
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